

Mr Peter Hallahan Committee Secretary Senate Economics Committee Department of the Senate P O Box 6100 Parliament House Canberra ACT 2600

Dear Mr Hallahan,

Financial Sector Legislation Amendment (Simplifying Regulation and Review) Bill 2007

I am writing to advise that the Corporations Committee of the Business Law Section of the Law Council of Australia supports the views expressed in the Australian Bankers' Association's submission to the Senate Economics Committee in relation to the *Financial Sector Legislation Amendment (Simplifying Regulation and Review) Bill* 2007. A further copy of the submission is attached for ease of reference.

Yours sincerely,

Peter Webb Secretary-General

24 July 2007

Enc.